
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 

July 2, 1941 

 

 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 

in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Councilmen present and 

answering at roll call were: Carson, Fox, Ross, Boston, Robb, 

Treece and President Campbell. City Manager Brownson, City 

Attorney Hinman, and City Clerk Tomlinson were present. 

 

 The minutes of the regular meeting held June 18th were read 

and approved. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 

Fox that notice be published advertising for bids for the 

construction of Sidewalk District No. 11. Said bids to be 

presented and opened July 16th at 10:00 o'clock, A. M. Motion 

carried. 

 

 All of the property owners on Tenth Street between Belford 

and North Avenue have requested that the sidewalk to be 

constructed along this street be placed at the curb line, rather 

than the usual location, two feet from the property line. 

Sidewalks constructed two feet from the property line would 

interfere with numerous trees and shrubs, and the property owners 

do not want the sidewalk constructed at all at this time, unless 

it can be placed at the curb line. It was moved by Councilman 

Carson and seconded by Councilman Fox that the request of the 

property owners be granted, and the following resolution passed 

and adopted. Roll was called on the motion with all members of the 

Council voting AYE. The President declared the motion carried. 

 

 RESOLUTION 

 

 BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF GRAND 

JUNCTION: 

 

 That on and along the east and west sides of Tenth Street 

from Belford Avenue to North Avenue, where curbs have been or will 

be hereafter constructed at the same time or prior to the 

installation of sidewalk, said sidewalk shall be constructed with 

the outer edge of the walk in line with and against the back line 

of said curb. 

 

 Mr. Flannery has requested permission to construct a 10-foot 

driveway at 342 Colorado Avenue to replace the wooden incline 

which has been in use at this location since 1926. It was moved by 

Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman Boston that the 

request be granted. Motion carried. 

 

 Copeland's Apothecary requested that their liquor license be 

transferred to their new location at 500 Main St. They have 

already had their State license transferred. It was moved by 



Councilman Robb and seconded by Councilman Boston that the request 

be granted and the license transferred. Motion carried. 

 

 The N.Y.A. have given up their locations at 1044 Ute and 431 

Colorado for their Girls Residence Center and have made tentative 

arrangements to take over 1045 Grand Ave for the dormitory for 

this project, with the work project being at the Mesa College 

farm. The new fiscal year begins July 1st, and the N.Y.A. are 

requesting that the City and County sponsor the project again, the 

County to donate $400.00 and the City $200, including sewer and 

water rentals for the year ending June 30, 1942. 

 

 Several of the residents in the neighborhood of 1045 Grand 

Ave. were present and protested against the establishment of the 

Girls Residence center at that location. The Council finally 

agreed to help sponsor the project but at a different location, if 

a suitable one could be found. 

 

 Some discussion was had about a vacation for Judge 

Cherrington, but no definite decision reached. 

 

 City Manager Brownson stated that there had been a request 

made to him from the City employees who work by the hour, that 

they receive a vacation each year with pay. The Council suggested 

that Mr. Brownson try to work out some plan to given their request 

consideration. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Boston and seconded by Councilman 

Carson that the meeting adjourn until Wednesday evening July 9th 

at 7:30 o'clock. Motion carried. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 


